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Dear St Nicholas of Myra Families,  
 
I am sure you will join me in; Congratulating to Miss Rebecca Perreira on her Leader of Learning         
appointment! I thank Miss Perreira for being the successful applicant as well as accepting this position 
until the end of the school year. Miss Perreira throughout her years here, has led many different events 
for the benefit of our students and school community!  
 
I would like to wish Our Lady, Mother and Queen a happy birthday from last Sunday (22 August). 
 
Saints are a diverse group of characters with varied and interesting stories. The Church recognises more 
than 10,000 saints most of whom we don't even know. All have one thing in common - during their earthly 
life they dedicated themselves to the service and the mission of Christ. So which saint do you know 
best?  
 
I would imagine that the answer to this question for most would largely depend on perspective,            
experience and situation;  

• If you have misplaced your keys, it may be St Anthony.  

• A traveller would say St Christopher.  

• For teacher's it could be St Thomas Aquinas.  

• Nature lovers would look to St Francis of Assisi. 

• Lost causes - Saint Jude. 
 
This week is a huge week of Saints ! We had/have; 

• This Tuesday 24 August St Bartholomew. 

• Wednesday 25 August is St Louis of France and St Joseph Calasanz 

• Tomorrow Friday 27 August St Monica  

• Saturday 28 August St Augustine. 

• Sunday 29 August St John the Baptist. 
 
This fortnight I have chosen St Joseph Calasanz (Wednesday 25 August).  
 
Joseph was born in Spain and grew up in a wealthy family. While working as a tutor in Rome. He began 
to minister to many people suffering from plague and floods. Some consider him an apostle to the poor. 
He was especially troubled about the children of the poor. These young ones were growing up in violent 
and rough surroundings with no hope for a good future or Christian training. To help them, Joseph 
opened free schools in Europe. Getting good teachers who would be loving and patient with the students 
became more difficult as the number of students increased.  
 
Two popes encouraged Joseph to form a religious order of men to staff the schools. Joseph founded the 
“Clerks Regular” of the Religious Schools, (also called Piarists). Joseph saw them as coworkers of the 
Lord in service of education. More and more schools were opened. When Joseph was elected head of 
the order, a terrible attack on the schools began, both from without and from within his order.  
 
When the students from private schools switched to the free schools, their former teachers were angry. 
Many rich people were threatened by the thought that poor people were learning new ideas. These   
powerful people tried to abolish Joseph’s free schools.  
 
Worse still, first one member and then another of his own order began to campaign against Joseph. 
These men, who were jealous of Joseph, convinced the pope that something might be wrong with the 
order. At the age of eighty-six, Joseph was arrested and had to stand trial before the Holy Office. As a 
result of this trial, Joseph’s work was stopped and the members of his order became part of the regular 
diocese. 
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In spite of all, Joseph respected his persecutors and protected them from angry comments of others.      
He never lost hope that one day religious order would be restored and the poor children would be served 
through its members. Joseph died in Rome without seeing his hope fulfilled. Twenty years later the pope 
completely restored the order, which continues to this present day.  
 
St Joseph Calasanz, pray for us! 
 
What do we learn from St Joseph Calasanz?  
We learn that everyone has the right to an education. In order to 
do the right thing even if it is not popular you personally need to 
have steadfast faith and never lose hope in God’s master plan. 
Although St Joseph Calasanz didn’t see the finished product   
without his actions the future of these schools would have not 
been in existence. Therefore you never know the right and hard 
decision you make today and have such a positive impact in the 
future.  

 
 

THANK  YOU to the PARENTs, CARERs, GRANDPARENTS  

and SIBLINGS ! 
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There is still time to submit your reading 

challenge photos. Week 9 newsletter will be 

showing more Book Week activities. 
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Formation 

A beginning point for discussion of this week's 
Gospel with children: 
What are some favourite things you like to 
wear? 
When do you wear them? 
Can you tell if a person is good inside by the 
clothes they wear? 
In today’s Gospel Jesus talks about being good 
on the inside. He says that our hearts should be 
pure. 
What does it mean to have a pure heart? 
Jesus asks us to be good on the inside, in our 
thoughts and in what we do. 
Let us pray that we will have pure hearts and 
love others as Jesus has shown us. 



 
 

 
What have we been learning in RE? 

Remote Learning Style 

Take a look at some of the work samples being shared with us during this time of remote 

learning. Thank you for all you are doing to help develop the Faith of our students. 
 

Kindergarten: Kindergarten students have been learning about Mary. Here are some things 

they have learned about Mary.  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 1: Stage 1 students have been learning about who Mary MacKillop was, understanding 

more about her messages “Never see a need without doing something about it” and  

‘Happiness is found in making others happy”.  
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Stage 2:  Students have been learning about St Mary MacKillop and the wonderful things 

she did throughout her life. They had the choice of presenting their research in  various 

ways. Here are some pictures of their great work:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Stage 3: Stage 3 students have been learning about prayer and how we can pray in          

different ways.  
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Prayer Spaces at Home 
It was so lovely to see the student’s decorate a prayer space at home over the 

past week. Here is a sample of the prayer space photos sent in from remote 

learning last week. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Father’s Day 

Don’t forget to send in a video or photo message 

for Father’s Day by tomorrow Friday 27 August. 

Send via Seesaw or to the school email. 

You are all welcome to join the Father’s Day       

Liturgy by viewing the link sent via Seesaw next 

Friday 3 September. Some students may wish to 

watch this with their family and carers at a      

different time to celebrate this special occasion. 
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Stage 1 Multi-Cultural 

Zoom  

In Geography, Stage 1 are learning 
about ‘People and Places,’ specifically 
how we are connected to places.       
On Thursday 19 August, Stage 1 had 
an afternoon celebrating each other's      
cultures. Students each took turns to 
discuss where the country is located, 
types of traditional food, interesting 
facts, and their specific connections to 
the country.  
 

Students decorated their learning 
space, cooked some traditional foods to 
share with the stage and even dressed 
up in cultural outfits.  
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Crazy Hair Day 

Thank you for all of your effort with the Crazy Hair that we saw on the Zooms last Friday 20 August.  
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School Leader Challenge 

The School Leaders have a challenge for 

you!  

Record a video of you doing something 

fun during lockdown, it might even be 

with your family, and post to Seesaw or 

share to the school email address: 

stnicholas@parra.catholic.edu.au   

All videos will go into a raffle to win a 

prize. There will be one prize per Stage. 

The leaders cannot wait to see what fun 

things you are doing during lockdown! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

CEDP are encouraging/ requesting you to please complete the key information…. 
 

On Monday 16 August you should have received an email or SMS (for those parents without email) from 
the Catholic Education Diocese of Parramatta (CEDP) asking you to review and, where necessary,      
update the key information they hold about your children currently enrolled in CEDP schools.  
 

The purpose of this review is to ensure that CEDP has the right details to correctly identify and support 
students, including contacting families in an emergency or to share important updates.  
 

Steps have been taken to ensure this process is as secure as possible to protect your information and 
your family’s privacy. Your information is only accessed by authorised staff when it is necessary and in 
accordance with our Privacy Policy. 

The process is open until Friday 3 September and I encourage you to complete the review/update as 
soon as possible to ensure that your family’s correct details are on file. This is particularly important as 
Greater Sydney remains in lockdown due to the COVID-19 outbreak.  
 

This short “how to” video may assist you with completing the process (use the closed caption icon to turn 
on subtitles). Please don’t hesitate to contact me if you have any questions or concerns. 

 

Only one person per family needs to complete the survey and it takes about 15 minutes to complete.       
If you have any questions or to seek help, please contact the CEDP Community Liaison Team on         
9840 5796. 

https://oscarshare.parra.catholic.edu.au/My%20Work/SystemPoliciesandProcedures/Privacy%20Policy.pdf
https://youtu.be/Rat7w0hEjZE
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Correspondence 
• Virtual Book Week Dress Up and Trivia 

• St Nicholas Drive Through for Weeks 8 - 10   
Learning Packs for K - 2 and Father's Day  
Gifts for ALL Stages 

• Week 8 Remote Learning Survey 

• Musica Viva Zoom Details 

• Help Us Celebrate Father's Day 

• ICT Zoom Impairment  

• Busways - School Services not operating   
from Mon 23 August 

• CEDP Communication regarding School 
Fees Support 

• Message from The Honourable Margaret 
Beazley AC QC - Governor of NSW 

Business Sponsors - Christmas Raffle 2021 
Thank you to the following sponsors for their contribution to the St Nicholas of Myra 

Christmas Raffle. 
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Creative Kids Voucher 

Don't forget to access your $100 creative 
kids voucher per school age child  for the 
NSW government through the Service 
NSW website. 

Great to get resources to make Book 
Week costumes! 

Here are some supplier suggestions you 
can use the voucher for: 

• Cleverpatch 

• Craftkids 

• Creative Kids Wonderland 


